
 KURE BEACH 

SHORELINE ACCESS AND PARKING COMMITTEE 

AUGUST 3, 2010 

The meeting was called to order at 5:00 PM at the Town Hall with the following in attendance: 

Tony Gonsalves, Chair     Priscilla Smith, Secretary    

Jim Smith, Co-Chair      Richard Graham     

Mitch Klein       Elaine Eisberg          

Also Present:  Chuck Keener, Council Liaison 

By motion made, seconded and carried, the minutes from the May 5
th
 meeting was adopted.   

By motion made, seconded and carried, the agenda for the August 3
rd
 meeting was adopted. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

The Committee welcomed Mitch Klein, the committee newest member who was seated at the July 

20
th
 Town Council Meeting. Mitch introduced himself and  apprised the committee of his ideas 

and thanked the committee for seating him. 

The Committee still needs an additional member. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

1. Pedestrian Crossings.  There are five (5) pedestrian crossings that will require signs.  

They are as follows:  The Air Force Rec. Base, Avenue E, Avenue I, Kure Beach Way, 

and Kure Beach Dunes.  DOT will supply the large yellow signs and we will need to 

cover the expense of painting the road and obtaining the other required signs. 

2. Sidewalk improvement.  We plan to extend the sidewalk on K Avenue North.  There is a 

possibility of obtaining funding for this project. 

3. Corral Parking.  The idea is to pave an area by ATT, creating an access into the corral 

and an exit on the other side, and place the cement stops showing the individual spots.  

There was some discussion on paving the entire lot.  This will be addressed when we are 

closer to implementing our plans. 

4. Fort Fisher Blvd. Parking Spaces. The plan is to designate parking spaces from Avenlue 

E to Avenue N. 

5. Addition of “P” Parking Signs.  There are 26 locations, at this time, that need the “P” 

parking signs. As additional locations are included is the overall parking for the Town 

there will be additional signs needed. 

6. TDA, Parking Map.  There was considerable discussion regarding the type of parking 

map the Committee would like.  It should be small enough for people to actually want to 



have it, yet large enough to show where the parking areas are, the handicap areas, etc.  

Suggestions included asking the Chamber of Commerce for their assistance, etc.  

7. Disc Golf.  The project is under way and when completed could possibly have an 

additional 90 parking spaces.   

ADDITIONAL DISCUSSION: 

The Beautification Committee is planning to plant trees where the orange cones are on K 

Avenue.  The Fire Dept. has no objection to this change and feel it will not create a problem. 

Golf Cart Parking was also discussed for areas where the home owners may be against 

regular auto parking. 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:10 PM.  The next scheduled meeting will be on September 

7
th
 at 5:00 PM at the Town Hall. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Priscilla Smith 


